

May Meeting Highlights


Twenty-five Waterways members & guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the May 10th luncheon meeting.  James McCarville introduced Silvio Barretta who is collecting information for the Southwest Corner Workforce.  James also introduced Nelson Spencer, Jr. and Ed Rahe of the Waterways Journal.  The Waterways Journal is completing an edition covering the Port of Pittsburgh.  They are looking for any news related stories along with advertising from local industry.  
Coast Guard News
LCDR Russell Holmes highlighted the following issues: 
· Transportation Worker Identification Cards (TWIC) requirements are currently being finalized.  The program could require entire boat crews and facilities to carry this type of identification.  Implementation for this new program is being set for the end of September.  

Note: Following the meeting, the following information was 
presented.  TWIC NPRM left DHS after final OMB approval and is 
on its way to the Federal Register (FR).  DHS will be issuing a 
press release and it is anticipated that the NPRM will be 
published sometime this coming week.  There are two newsletter 
attachments that highlight this program.  The membership 
expressed some concerns regarding this 
process.  They would 
like to see this program also ease process of Merchant Mariners 
License renewal process.  It will be important during the 
comment period to address these vital issues.
· Training exercises are underway in planning for the scheduled All-Star Game at PNC Park.  Extra resources from Marine Safety Security Teams will be in the area not only for the All-Star Game but for the Regatta as well.

Army Corps of Engineers

James Rockovich presented the attached report to the membership. (See Attach1)  

COL Steve Hill was also present at the meeting and provided the following comments:

· Execution of Program – Based upon the budget, the Corps must complete the projects approved.  Significant Projects currently being reviewed are Locks 3 & 4, and Emsworth work.  The Emsworth, Dashields & Montgomery study (the Upper Ohio River Study) is also key as we begin preliminary study work.

· Asset Management – This is an area that the Great Lakes and Ohio River Division wants Pittsburgh District to lead.  Richard Lockwood recently completed some implementation guidelines and COL Hill briefed BG Berwick on progress and a possible way ahead.  This program could create new processes and criteria for inspections, repair prioritization and programming for major components of the Lock & Dam systems.  An effort will be made to determine the economic impact and condition of each lock & dam within the Pittsburgh region.  The Corps will continue to inform the membership on progress and key events.

· Safety – All efforts will be made to maintain safe lock & dam conditions as we renew focus on safety during a busy navigation season.

National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
   James McCarville distributed copies of the May Port of Pittsburgh Commission Newsletter and the American Society of Civil Engineers (ASCE) Scorecard on the condition of local Locks and Dams. He reported:
· The PPC has been working with the USACE and the ASCE for a local 2006 scorecard.  The analysis gave a “D-“ to local locks and dams and was reported on the front page of the Post-Gazette. It is well written and should be a useful tool for any of us to explain to the public the about deterioration and need for repair/maintenance. Copies of this document are posted on the Port’s website.

· The Lock and Dam Stakeholder group met with the USACE to go over the plans for the EDM study. The industry will be surveyed and it is important that we are responsive. The USACE is willing to consider “external” benefits in its analysis for appropriation, but not in its analysis for authorization. Second meeting will be held the week of June 12, if anyone is interested, let Jim know.
· In addition to the requests that we made when the WAP went to DC in March, the Port of Pittsburgh is working with Barry Palmer of the Waterways Council (WCI) in requesting restoration of $6 million in maintenance funds for the Mon River. This information was not available to us in March.
· The PPC will be working with Barry and Waterways Council to have a meeting on June 21st.  Anyone interested in learning about what WCI does for us should let Jim know.
· At the same time, while not part of the WCI agenda, the PPC is also seeking $1 million for maintenance of the Allegheny River. WAP President Mark Devinney, Dick Ehringer and I took an Allegheny River inspection tour organized by the USACE District for the Division. Separate Stakeholder meetings will be arranged for the upper and lower Allegheny with an eye toward the 2008 President’s budget. No money has been invested for several years and many of the locks are subject to serious disruptions if the maintenance is not addressed. The meetings will be in early June. Please let Mary Ann Bucci know if you wish to attend.   
Navigation Committee Report

Dick Ehringer reported as a part of the Lower Mon River Project, beginning June 1st five (5) dikes are to be constructed in the upstream approach to Braddock Lock & Dam.  As stone is being dropped, a helper boat will be made available to tows.  Industry is being requested to provide two (2) hour notification to the contractor when tows leave dock area.  This will allow sufficient time to pull equipment clear to aid in navigation of barge. 


The Lock 2 closure is quickly approaching.  During the first five days of closure, an industry representative will be present to aid in the directing of traffic. Coordination will be extremely important. The “self help” program will be in effect and locking procedure are being developed by the Corps of Engineers and Industry. Any boat that does not follow the procedures during the closures will be moved to the end of the line.

Legislative Committee Report

No additional information was addressed under this agenda item.
Other Meeting Comments


Jack thanked everyone for their attendance and concluded the monthly meeting.
June Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for June 14th at the Chartiers Country Club. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, June 8th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
June 14, 2006 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 


Caesar Salad with Fresh Mancini Croutons

Angel Hair Pasta Primavera with Chicken

  w/garlic toast and freshly grated Parmesan Cheese

Rolls and Beverage


Peach Pie
Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, June 8th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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